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Ron Moore

Community Liaison
North Shore Sporting Car Club
Rallyron2@gmail.com

Dear Ron,

RE: 2023 BATHURST RALLY

Thank you for your application to hold a competitive car rally within the
Cabonne LGA.

Council would like to advise that your event has been considered by the
Cabonne Local Traffic Committee, with the event being approved for
subsequent road closures subject to the following conditions:

1.

Implementation of the Risk Management Plan and Traffic Management
Plan, in accordance with the “Guide to Traffic Management for Special
Events” (NSW Government, v3.5 July 2018).

NSW Road Rules being observed by participants at all times.

Written approval being obtained from the NSW Police Regional
Commander under Section 115 of the Roads Transport Act (2013).

Written approval being obtained from all affected Local Government
Authorities.

Council being provided with an updated copy of the $20M Public Liability
Insurance policy indicating Cabonne Council’s interests, with the date
and location of the event.

The event organiser notifying all emergency services of the event.

The event organiser debrief Council on the event. This includes notifying
Council of all incidents or near misses that occurred during the event.



8. The event organiser shall be responsible for leaving affected Council
assets to original condition and responsible for any damages caused.

9. The event organiser notifies residents affected by the road closures prior
to the event taking place.

If you wish to discuss this matter further, please contact the undersigned on
02 6390 7100.

Yours faithfully,

Matthew Christensen
Deputy General Manager — Cabonne Infrastructure



